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The forty-third Unified Carrier Registration (UCR) Plan Board of Directors (Board) meeting was called to order by Avelino Gutierrez, Chairman at 12:04 p.m. EDT.

Attendance: Board of Directors
Present - Sandy Bowling, Rick Craig, Avelino Gutierrez, Barbara Hague, Frank LaQua, Dave Lazarides, Bill Leonard, Angel Oliver, Bob Pitcher, Bill Quade, Rich Schweitzer, Craig Sharkey, and Terry Willert
Absent - Buddy Covert and Robert Voltmann
Self-introductions were made by those in attendance. State representatives advised on any change in their enforcement activities and all in attendance advised whether they will be attending the NCSTS/UCR Board meeting on January 11 – 13, 2009, in San Diego.
Due to a fire alarm in his building Avelino Gutierrez turned the meeting over to Bob Pitcher. 

Bob Pitcher established the teleconference ground rules. 
The agenda was approved.

The minutes of the September 3, 2009, Board meeting were accepted.
Bill Quade provided the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA) update.  The FMCSA is working on the final rule for the 2010 UCR fees.
The Board clarified that FMCSA is to keep three years of UCR payment information on the SAFER website for roadside enforcement purposes.

Avelino Gutierrez returned to chair the meeting.

Frank LaQua provided the report of the Depository Subcommittee.  No payments have been made because the Depository is still waiting for payments from Minnesota and North Carolina. He will request action by the Board if these states have not submitted payment by the next Board meeting. Gwen Spivey from North Carolina advised she would ensure upper management is made aware of the problem.
Dave Lazarides provided the report of the UCR Systems Subcommittee and of the Best Practices Subcommittee.  He will make presentation at next Board meeting regarding a series of presentations on best practices.
Sandy Bowling provided the report of the Indiana Department of Revenue’s online UCR registration system.  The Indiana Auditor’s Office has changed its system for payment of UCR revenues to the states and checks should be sent to the states within 30 days.
Barb Hague provided the report of the Procedures Subcommittee. She presented a proposed 2010 application form and instruction sheet. See Exhibits A and B.  Bill Quade advised that FMCSA wants to review the proposed 2010 application and instruction sheet but has not yet had an opportunity.  Frank LaQua recommended that a reference be included that trailers have been eliminated by law.  She advised that there should be as little system change as possible because some states have computer systems in place that produce and populate the forms and asked that any suggested changes be emailed to her.  The Procedures Subcommittee will then come back to the Board with a recommended form and instruction sheet.  The Procedures Subcommittee will also address the inclusion of all foreign carriers in the instructions.
Old/New Business

Avelino Gutierrez asked Julie Otto whether FMCSA would consider using a portion of the website to add a piece on UCR.  She asked that he send her an email in that regard.

Angel Oliver advised that the Texas Department of Transportation will no longer handle UCR and it will move to Texas Department of Motor Vehicles (TXDMV). She will also be moving to the TXDMV. She will advise Bill Quade and the Board in writing and ask whether the move will affect her appointment to the Board.

Terry Willert made a motion that the answer the question N21 in the Question and Answer document be amended as follows:
Is a dealership that transports vehicles greater than 10,000 lbs GVW by driving them in interstate commerce to the owner, another dealership or to an auction required to file under UCR?

Yes. This is a driveaway operation subject to the UCR at the lowest fee category.

The motion passed unanimously.

The Procedures Subcommittee will develop a Q&A item to address the interstate nature of grain being transported from a farm to an elevator or terminal.
Future Board meetings are scheduled for:


Thursday, November 12, 2009, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EST by teleconference

Thursday, December 10, 2009, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EST by teleconference

Tentative: Tuesday, January 12, 2010, 1:00 – 5:00 and Wednesday, January 13, 2010, 8:30 – noon EST in San Diego and by teleconference.  This meeting time and date will be further addressed at the November 12, 2009 meeting.

The Board adjourned for the day at 1:15 p.m. EDT.
Minutes approved by the UCR Board on November 12, 2009
Terry L. Willert
UCR Board Secretary
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